
December 22, 2021 Re-Convened Certification Meeting of November 18, 2021 
To Certify the Results of the November 2, 2021 Municipal Election 

 
In attendance: 
Gerald Lawrence, Chair 
Ashley Lunkenheimer, Board Member 
John P. McBlain, Board Member 
J. Manly Parks, Solicitor 
 
Mr. Lawrence called the meeting to order  
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
The Chair explained that this was a reconvened meeting of the original certification of results from the Nov. 2, 
2021 Municipal Election. The original certification meeting on Nov. 18 did not include certification of results 
for Commissioner in Upper Chichester Ward 4 and did not include certification of results for Mayor of 
Eddystone because of recount actions filed in each contest. 
 
The Chair noted that the recount lawsuit had been withdrawn in the contest for Commissioner of Upper 
Chichester for Ward 4.  Ms. Lunkenheimer moved to certify the original election results in this contest. Mr. 
McBlain seconded the motion. The motion was approved. 
 
There being no further business, and in acknowledgment that there remained a pending recount in the contest 
for Mayor of Eddystone, the Board recessed the Certification meeting, to be re-convened at the call of the 
Chair. 
 


